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 Sunday in Ordinary Time 

September 29, 2019 

Mass Intentions 
Monday, September 30 

Zec 8:1-8/Ps 102:16-18, 19-21, 29 and 22-23 [17]/Lk 9:46-50  

 8:00 AM Mass – T.W. O’Meara and Family + 

Tuesday, October 1 

 Zec 8:20-23/Ps 87:1b-3, 4-5, 6-7 [Zec 8:23]/Lk 9:51-56  

 No Mass 

Wednesday, October 2 

Neh 2:1-8/Ps 137:1-2, 3, 4-5, 6 [6ab]/Mt 18:1-5, 10 

  No Mass 

Thursday, October 3 

Neh 8:1-4a, 5-6, 7b-12/Ps 19:8, 9, 10, 11 [9ab]/Lk 10:1-12 

   No Mass at Cathedral 

   5:15 PM Mass at St. Mary Church 

Friday, October 4 

Bar 1:15-22/Ps 79:1b-2, 3-5, 8, 9 [9]/Lk 10:13-16 

   8:00 AM Mass – Arthur and Helen Roseler + 

Saturday, October 5 

Bar 4:5-12, 27-29/Ps 69:33-35, 36-37 [34]/Lk 10:17-24 

           8:00 AM Mass – Kias Bernard + 

4:00 PM Mass – Berkemeier/Beery Families + 

Sunday, October 6 

Hb 1:2-3; 2:2-4/Ps 95:1-2, 6-7, 8-9 [8]/2 Tm 1:6-8, 13-14/ 

Lk 17:5-10 

           8:30 AM Mass – Mary Walter + 

      11:30 AM Mass –People of the Parish 

Do you know someone who is interested in 

becoming Catholic or interested in learning more about our 

Catholic Faith?  Cathedral’s RCIA program will begin this 

Sunday, September 29, 4:15-6:15 PM, in Msgr. Dierkes 

Mtg Room (in Rectory). Please contact Arman Partamian at 

ajpartamian@yahoo.com or our Parish Office at 232-7763. 

 

The Buildings and Grounds Committee will be meeting at 

5:30 PM in the Msgr. Dierkes Meeting Room this coming 

Tuesday, October 1. 

 

There will not be Mass here at Cathedral this week on Oct 

1,2, and 3.  There will be a 5:15 PM Mass at St. Mary 

Church on Thursday, October 3. 

 

Cathedral Parish Picnic & Hayride is next Sunday, October 

6, 1:00-5:00 PM, at Dan & Judy Hausman’s Farm at 5102 

Cook Road.  Please come and enjoy a hayride, horse rides, hot 

dog roast, s’mores, games, and great fellowship with your 

Cathedral Family!! Please bring your own lawn chair(s) and a 

side dish to share.  RSVP by Oct. 4 to the Parish Office at 

232-7763 or pbokay@cathedralsj.org.  

 

Flu shots will be given here at Cathedral in Ruggle Hall on 

Wed., Oct. 9, 3:30-4:30 PM.  Everyone is welcome - please 

bring your insurance cards. Please email Paula Bokay in the 

Parish Office at pbokay@cathedralsj.org or call 232-7763. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         This Coming Week 
Monday, September 30 

6:00- 6:50 PM     School of Religion – Ruggle Hall 

Tuesday, October 1 
3:15-4:15 PM Grade 5 Bell Choir Rehearsal - Church 

5:30 PM  Buildings/Ground – Msgr. Dierkes Mtg Rm 

7:00-8:30 PM Scouts - Gym 

Wednesday, October 2 
9:00 AM-12:00 PM Sewing & Craft Group–Rectory Basement 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

3:15-4:15 PM Grade 6 Bell Choir Rehearsal – Church 

Thursday, October 3 

7:00 PM  Cathedral Choir Rehearsal – Ruggle Hall 

Friday, October 4 
8:00 AM All School Mass 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

5:30 PM  Catholic Schools’ Tailgating-LeBlond 

Saturday, October 5 

2:30 PM  Confessions 

3:30 PM  Rosary 

4:00 PM  Mass 

Sunday, October 6 
8:00 AM Rosary and Confessions 

8:30 AM Mass 

After Mass Coffee, Milk, and Donuts – Ruggle Hall 

11:00 AM Confessions 

11:30 AM Mass  

1:00-5:00 PM Parish Picnic/Hayride-5102 Cook Rd 

4:15-6:15 PM RCIA session-Msgr. Dierkes Mtg Room 

5:00-8:30 PM Religious Emblem Session – Ruggle Hall 

6:00-8:00 PM Confirmation session  

 

   There has been a change in the 

schedule for the Confirmation Program for our high school 

youth.  The sessions will be the first and third Sundays of 

each month, October-February, 6:00-8:00 PM. The first 

session will be Sunday, October 6. If interested and you were 

not able to attend last Sunday’s meeting or have not contacted 

the Parish Office, please call 232-7763. 

 

Come join Father Hansen and Christians from throughout St. 

Joseph as St. Joe Serve does a clean-up in Cathedral Hill on 

Sun., Oct. 6, 12:30-4:00 PM. Bring a lawn chair for free lunch 

(catered by Olive Garden) rakes, weed eaters, gloves, etc. It’s a 

busy day with the Life Day Walk and Cathedral’s annual 

Hayride and Picnic at the Hausman’s, but we should be a 

part of this effort too. Lunch Lincoln Park, 9th and Lincoln, 

after 11:30 AM Mass, and we can work for a while before 

going to the Hausman’s.  Kids welcome!  Please RSVP to 

bailey@saintjoseph.com with a shirt size for a free t-shirt.  

 

Life Day Walk – Sun., Oct. 6: Everyone invited to celebrate 

and defend all ages and stages of human life. There are 3 ways 

to be involved: 1:50 PM Start from Frederick Blvd Baptist 

Church, 5502 Frederick Blvd; 2:15 PM Depart from MWSU 

Spring Sports Complex near Faraon; 2:40 PM Leave East Hills 

Library, 502 N. Woodbine Rd.; Final Destination Bishop 

LeBlond Stadium at 3529 Frederick for 3:30 PM rally. Non-

walkers will form a Life Chain at 2:00 PM in front of the High 

School, praying for the unborn babies, people with physical 

challenges as well as those facing a health crisis.  

WEEKLY OFFERTORY INCOME 

Monthly Budget Goal $63,917.00 

   Offertory Aged, Sick & Poor 

Week 1 $ 8,066.25  $     781.25 

Week 2      $ 8,637.80  $       31.00 

Week 3      $ 9,381.47  $     216.00 

Week 4 $ 6,698.10  $     225.00 

Total         $32,783.62  $  1,253.25 
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Praise the Lord, my soul! (Ps 146) 
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CHECK THIS OUT . . . The Good News of Cathedral 

 Congratulations to Justin Schott, Cathedral Class of 06 & 

LB Class of 10, on his marriage to Mercedees O’Meara on 

Sept. 14! (Correction from last week on the names) 

 Congratulations to Brycen Haggard, Cathedral Class of 

05, on his marriage to Skyler Evans on Sept. 21, 2019!   

 Congratulations to Tracy Grable Mattox, Cathedral 

Class of 88 & LB Class of 92, and devoted Cathedral 

educator, for being honored with the News-Press “Teacher 

of the Month” Award presented by Green Hills!   

 Thank you to Pat Reinoehl for donating treats for School 

of Religion.  We have 36 students this year!   

 THANK YOU to Mary Ann Didde for her leadership and 

her committee of Lisa Lilly, Carolyn Robertson, Maggie 

Schnabel, and Patty Williams for all their hard work at 

the annual Altar Society Guest Night.  Thank you to 

Kathy Seufert for being our guest speaker. Thank you to 

Fr. Hansen for opening the evening with prayer.  Thank 

you to Janet Schiesl, Wilma Jenkins, Marge Sanders, Lee 

Stock, and Alrita Wagner for providing their beautiful 

needlework and crafts. Thank you to Kristin 

Emmendorfer for providing fresh flowers with greenery 

for part of the table decorations. Thank you to Barb 

Yarbrough and Dan Didde who helped with the table 

decorations. Thank you to Paula Bokay and Leroy Davis 

for coordinating the set up in the gym.  Thank you to 

Becky Evans, Jocelyn Winter, and the School & ECC 

staffs for providing the desserts.  Thank you to the many 

ladies who brought their favorite dishes to share with our 

guests from the area Altar Societies. 

Our School and ECC News 

 The school has a water bottle filler and water fountain 

that need to be installed.  We wanted to first reach out to 

our families to see if someone with experience could help 

us. Contact revans@cathedralsj.org or  232-8486. 

 Please join us on Fri., Oct. 4, at 5:30 PM at Bishop 

LeBlond High School for the LB Catholic Schools’ 

Tailgate. Bring your own drinks and chairs.   

 

The Catholic young adult group (age 22-35) for St. Joseph, 

Coram Deo, is meeting on Friday, Oct. 4 for First Fridays!  

Meet at Mir House of Prayer at 6:10 PM for Adoration and 

Reconciliation, followed by Mass at 7:00 PM.   

 

Conception Abbey and Seminary Library’s Book Sale - 

Oct. 5-6, 1:00-6:00 PM on Saturday, $2 an item; Sunday, $1 

an item. Check out http://libguides.conception.edu/booksale. 

 

Freedom in Christ Series –Oct. 6, 1:30-3:30 PM at St. 

Andrew the Apostle Parish in Gladstone. This 8-part series 

will be on Sundays, Oct. 6
th

, 13
th

, 20
th

, 27
th

 and retreat on 

Nov 1-3 at Franciscan Retreat Center in Independence. 

$145 registration by Oct. 1 to unbound.kc@gmail.com or  

call  816-289-2506 or 816-365-3673.  For more information, 

visit https://www.hearofthefather.com/. 

 

 

 

 

 

Stewardship Makes a Difference . . . Don’t forget 

memorials for our loved ones directed to Cathedral’s 

Food Pantry helps to feed so many in our community.  

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

 Message from Father Hansen . . . September 29
th

 and 

October 2
nd

 are the feasts of the Archangels and the 

Guardian Angels, respectively. Did you learn to pray to 

your guardian angel when you were little, and maybe the 

St. Michael prayer when you were a little older? These 

common prayers, asking for help through the heavenly 

intercessors, are a great way to show our humility and ask 

for help in following God. We can even pray for others’ 

guardian angels. I include the Office of Reading for the 

Liturgy of the Hours, read by all priests and religious, for 

October 2
nd

:  

From a sermon by Saint Bernard, Abbot 
(Sermo 12 in psalmum Qui habitat, 3. 6-8: Opera omnia, 

Edit. Cisterc. 4 [1966], 458-462) 

 

That they might guard you in all your ways 

 

He has given his angels charge over you to guard you in 

all your ways. Let them thank the Lord for his mercy; his 

wonderful works are for the children of men. Let them 

give thanks and say among the nations, the Lord has done 

great things for them. O Lord, what is man that you have 

made yourself known to him, or why do you incline your 

heart to him? And you do incline your heart to him; you 

show him your care and your concern. Finally, you send 

your only Son and the grace of your Spirit, and promise 

him a vision of your countenance. And so, that nothing in 

heaven should be wanting in your concern for us, you 

send those blessed spirits to serve us, assigning them as 

our guardians and our teachers. 

He has given his angels charge over you to guard you in 

all your ways. These words should fill you with respect, 

inspire devotion and instill confidence; respect for the 

presence of angels, devotion because of their loving 

service, and confidence because of their protection. And 

so the angels are here; they are at your side, they are with 

you, present on your behalf. They are here to protect you 

and to serve you. But even if it is God who has given 

them this charge, we must nonetheless be grateful to them 

for the great love with which they obey and come to help 

us in our great need. 

So let us be devoted and grateful to such great protectors; 

let us return their love and honor them as much as we can 

and should. Yet all our love and honor must go to him, for 

it is from him that they receive all that makes them 

worthy of our love and respect. 

We should then, my brothers, show our affection for the 

angels, for one day they will be our co-heirs just as here 

below they are our guardians and trustees appointed and 

set over us by the Father. We are God’s children although 

it does not seem so, because we are still but small children 

under guardians and trustees, and for the present little 

better than slaves. 

Even though we are children and have a long, a very long 

and dangerous way to go, with such protectors what have 

we to fear? They, who keep us in all our ways cannot be 

overpowered or led astray, much less lead us astray. They 

are loyal, prudent, powerful. Why then are we afraid? We 

have only to follow them, stay close to them, and we shall 

dwell under the protection of God’s heaven. 
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